
Preston Smith Library of the Health Sciences

Committee Meeting - Agenda & Minutes

March 27, 2007  4:00 - 5:00pm

Lubbock, Texas

Library Committee Members:  (Present) Student Representatives:  

Suzanne Graham, M.D.,  Pathology Jonathan Nathan, MSI

Roger James, Ph. D., Rehab Sciences Shannon Boyd, Allied Health - PT

William Ratnoff, M.D., Internal Medicine Amanda Bryan, GSBS

Alice Young, Ph.D., Pharmacology SOM

Toni Galvan, M.S.N., School of Nursing Librarians:

Lance Evans, Ph.D., Family Medicine Barbara Ballew, Reference Librarian

Peggy Edwards, Reference Librarian

Library Committee Members:  (Absent) Laura Heinz, Sr. Dir. Extramural Services

Barbara Johnston, Ph.D., School of Nursing JoAnn Van Schaik, Sr. Dir. Tech. Services

Judy Orr, Sr. Director Public Services

Candia Thew, Unit Assistant Director, LRC

TOPIC DISCUSSION ACTION

Jo Ann VanSchaik,  

Sr. Director 

Technical Services, 

Library

William Ratnoff, 

M.D., Internal 

Medicine

Barbara Ballew, 

Reference Librarian

JoAnn will look into (will check with IT 

to see if problem can be addressed)

Scholarly Stats:  Library purchased a 

new package which tracks usage for 

electronic journals and databases                                

Journals:  Web edition journals will 

not be available in 2008 (print only) 

due to a lack of finances for funding

Question:  If you attempt a link 

through GoldRush and it fails, is 

there a way to register that 

information.  Could Joe create a web 

message or a menu addressing the 

error?                   Journals:  

reiterated the need to have electronic 

access to Medical literature

Dr. Graham recommended sending out 

an announcement introducing new 

interactive program

Stat!Ref Demo:  New product called 

An@tomy.tv which is a 3-D 

interactive  program consisting of 

various modules including 

illustrations accompanied by text and 

quiz components; licensed for 5 

concurrent users; produced in Great 

Britain  



Old Business

Judy Orr, Sr. 

Director Public 

Services, Library

Next meeting scheduled:  May 22, 2007

Students surprised by numbers, 

especially since there have been 

complaints about library hours; students 

may now reserve rooms in ACB

Extension of Library Hours:  

Candia provided reports showing the 

student usage of the library during 

trial period;  the numbers included 

Circulation and LRC;  there were 

more staff members than patrons; the 

numbers do not illustrate pressing 

need to extend library hours as 

students requested

E-Reserve follow-up:  it was a server 

issue; IT has resolved the problem        

e-Podunk follow-up:  Joe has 

created a link on the Library website


